NNJR SCCA Board of Trustees’ Meeting Minutes

July 11, 2022

Board Member Attendance:

In Attendance:Peter Schneider, Perry Aidelbaum, Chris Mosley, Linda Santangelo-Mosley, Todd Forno,
Jason Evangelista, Mark Labbancz

Absent:Jeff Yatsko, Bill Petrow, Marko Gidej, Terry Hanuskek, Ben Philips, Don Yeske

Meeting called to order at 7:33 PM

Meeting minutes from June 2022 were approved.

Treasurer’s Report:

We have money to cover our expenses.

Area Director Updates:

Peter Schneider mentioned that the SCCA Foundation is going to be providing grants to regions to start
up new programs. They are also updating the operations manual and have sent the draft to chairs of
each program for review (Solo, Rally, etc.).

Linda Santangelo-Mosley learned from Arnie Coleman, who leads the SCCA Foundation that the SCCA is
working with regions to house region archives centrally vs a region finding their own storage solutions.

Board Discussion Items:

Peter Schneider asked if the Board wanted a face to face board meeting or general membership
meeting. The Board agreed to meet face to face and invite the membership of the Region to attend on
September 12™.

Perry Aidelbaum nominated Mike Kobialka from the Solo program for the Walter Huber scholarship. In
2022, he will be making his first trip to the SCCA Solo Nationals.

The Region will be attending the first annual Route 23 Nissan Car Show, on July 17", There will be some
Region members attending the event to show their cars. Perry Aidelbaum will make a QR code that will
direct people to our Region web site. Peter Schneider mentioned getting business cards made that
include the QR car for future use.

Peter Schneider asked the Board if we would be ok with him checking out the ability to get a feather flag
to use at rallye events for registration. Perry Aidelbaum requested he also order one for Tech Inspection



at Solo events. Chris Mosley wants to get some banners put together for Road Racing. Peter Schneider
will look into it and see if a larger order discount is available and send out a design to the Board for
review.

Club Racing:

Chris Mosley gave an overview of last weekend’s event at Watkins Glen. Attendance was low, the 4™ of
July holiday week is a tough week to host a race and there was an event at Lime Rock the week before.
Attendance for the Lime Rock event was big. It is the only event there this year.

Rally-x:

No Update

Solo:

The remaining Solo schedule is as follows: Aug 7th, 20, Sep 24",

At the NJ Pro Solo there was a protest of the results in an index class. This was the result of a tie. The
protest was denied, and it is believed the are appealing the outcome.

Rallye:

The next event is July 24™. On Oct. 8-9™the Region will host a National SCCA rallye. Peter Schneider
created a Motorsports Reg account for rallye and has listed the registration for the SCCA National event.

We will also have the Highland Trek on Oct. 23™ and the Teddy Bear Rallye on Dec. 4™.
Membership:

Todd Forno and Peter Schneider will create the welcome to the club for new members that joined the
Region since the beginning of the year.

The next meeting is on August g

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM



